
West Sussex County Council

Proposed Executive Decision for 27 February 2019
call-in deadline 5 p.m. on 8 March 2019

The following proposed decision has been endorsed by the Cabinet Member and will 
come into effect at the end of the call-in period unless the call-in procedure is 

activated.

Decision Title & Ref 
No:

Review of Fees paid to Providers of Adult Social Care 
AH14 18/19

Cabinet Member 
responsible for 
Decision

Mrs Jupp - Cabinet Member for Adults and Health

West Sussex Plan 
priority

Independence in Later Life

Electoral Divisions All Divisions
Key Decision Yes
Purpose Rates and fees paid to independent providers of adults’ 

social care provision in the community and in residential 
and nursing homes are subject to annual review.

The County Council has earmarked funding in its budget 
for 2019/20, which covers both the effect of inflation and 
the increase in the National Living Wage that will apply 
from 1 April 2019.  The proposals outlined in the report 
utilise this funding to support the sustainability of the care 
market which enable the County Council to meet its 
statutory obligations under the Care Act and ensure there 
is sufficiency of supply to meet the needs of adults eligible 
for care funded by the local authority.   

The report sets out the increases in a range of fees and 
rates and the factors considered in setting those fees and 
rates.

Decision The Cabinet Member for Adults and Health has approved 
that uplifts will apply to care services funded by West 
Sussex County Council Adult Operations from April 2019, 
as set out in Appendix 1 and detailed within this report.

Interest and nature of 
interest declared

None

Service Contact Debbie Young, Head of Contracts - Tel: 033 022 24134
Democratic Services/ 
Call-in Contact

Erica Keegan Tel: 033 022 26050

Background Papers See report for details


